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A Public Hearing on the Newark Valley Central School District Budget for 
the 2010-2011 school year began at 7:00 p.m. The following Board Members 
were in attendance: Randal Kerr, Helen DeHaan, James Phillips, Thomas 
Darpino, Susan Hanson and Susan Watson. The following school personnel 
were in attendance: Mary Ellen Grant, Ji Katchuk, Jacqueline O’Donnell, 
Sheila Bertoni, Diane Arbes, Robert Rodgers, Suzanne Lachman, Warren 
Harrold, Gary Hoskins, Todd Schaffer and Tina Engelhard. There were ten 
visitors.  
 
Superintendent Grant and Ji Katchuk, School Business Executive, gave an 
overview of the Proposed Budget for the 2010-2011 school year, reviewed 
the two propositions that will be on the ballot, shared information regarding 
the two Board of Education seats, and reviewed voter qualifications.  
 
Ralph Parmelee arrived at 7:11 p.m. 
 
Superintendent Grant opened the meeting to comments from the community.  
 
The Board began regular session at 7:23 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________ 
Tina A. Engelhard 
District Clerk 
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